MEETING NOTES

OMS PTO

May 7, 2020 10am Zoom	Meeting Location: Via Zoom
Genavieve Burbas, President Candice Feiner, Vice President	Kris Haselton, Treasurer Cheryl Verbeke, Secretary

Introductions-Attendees-Genavieve Burbas, Kris Haselton, Dacia Beazley, Cheryl Verbeke, Candice Feiner and Jacqueline Ginste

Minutes from last meeting submitted by Candice and seconded by Genavieve. All approved.

Teacher Appreciation – Ms. Beazley will collect all of the notes and send them to staff.

8th grade dance- The dance or summer event will not take place due to the current status of the Covid19.

8th Grade t-shirts-We had one student who submitted an opt-out. Shirt price is \$15 each. Gray with blue print. 24 on back with all the names of 8th grade students inside the numbers. Shirts will select pick up options when ordering. Ms. Beazley will submit the names to printer.

8th Grade Sign – Genavieve looked into 8th grade signs. A design was shared.

50 would cost \$300 for \$6 per piece. Double sided. The single sided is \$4 a piece. It was agreed that the PTO will not offer these this year.

8th Grade Picture Station – Genavieve offered to decorate an area of the school for 8th graders to stop by and take a picture before they move onto high school. She would like it in a covered area so that the chalk area on the ground would be protected. Discussed concerns about weather and the construction activity. Construction at the school has been pushed up to begin May 15th since there aren't any people at the school.

Treasurer's Report-reviewed budget. Starting balance \$11,656.87. Ending balance \$11,790.54. Candice moved to approve budget. Genavieve supported. All approved.

For 2020-2021 budget Candice moved to approve budget. Cheryl supported. All approved.

For next year some changes were made for the next budget. Added a Mother's Day / Father's Day sale to \$200. Removed magazine sales. Discussed change the 8th grade graduation DVD's possibly being removed because DVD's may be obsolete and a link to download may be easier. Spirit wear money being left in budget but we may not need it as an expense since it is a wash. We should add one event or fundraiser to help maintain the money in our account or else we will not be able to continue to do the things we are doing.

Elections for 2020-2021 school year

Cheryl submitted motion to continue with roles and Candice approved. All approved.

Genavieve Burbas will continue as President Candice Feiner will continue as Vice President

Kris Haselton will continue as Treasurer Cheryl Verbeke will continue as Secretary

Principal's Report-Ms. Beazley asked for comments about how school is working for families at the meeting. Continue to be flexible with staff as teachers are doing things different with online learning too.

First week of June kids may be able to come to the school to pick up all items from their lockers. Bags would be placed into cars by staff. Garbage bags and labels were ordered to put all of the student items from lockers. Yearbooks may also be placed into bags. Return items like choir vests, music instruments, books at that time. Music teacher will set up instrument pickup for anyone who still has not received their instruments from the school. Last week most students already received their instruments from their teacher.

Honor Roll students 3.0 and above would receive a letter along with something in the mail to recognize their efforts. We may need to order an item depending on what we currently have in the PTO room. Kris is going to place an order for 900 stickers. Letters will be sent in June.

7th and 8th grade students will get workbooks back in their bags. Dacia will have someone look for PTO bank statements in the mail and get them to Kris.

Submitted by Cheryl Verbeke, OMS PTO Secretary